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Manipur due to Various Unresolved Problems  

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (SHRI 
TRILOKI NATH CHATURVEDI) : Shri 
Nilotpal Basu. Please take not more than 
half a minute. 

SHRI NILOTPAL BASU (West Bengal): 
Sir, the issue is very simple. Now the 
question of pay-parity is with the Finance 
Ministry; Information & Broadcasting 
Ministry has gone on record on the floor of 
the House that this demand is justified, 
Finance Ministry is taking umbrage behind 
the logic that this will be referred to the Pay 
Commission. The Pay Commission has also 
made it very clear that they cannot settle the 
past arrears. Therefore, we urge upon the 
Government that it is a question of the 
health of the information and broadcasting 
industry and the Government should 
concede their demands and settle the issues. 

 

RE:   SOCIAL   UNREST   IN   MANIPUR 
DUE TO VARIOUS UNATTENDED AND 

UNRESOLVED PROBLEMS 

SHRI   N.   GIRI   PRASAD   (Andhra 
Pradesh): Sir, this is a question of nation- 

 



 

al unity and integrity. It is a serious matter. 
There is serious political and social unrest in 
the State of Manipur. Alienation of people is 
taking place. Law and order is not being 
maintained or cannot be maintained. As 
everybody knows, there are serious clashes 
between Kukis and Nagas and Meiteis and 
others. Insurgency has become the order of 
the day. The recent development is that the 
marger of Manipur into the Indian Union is 
being questioned by various forces. 
Secessionist trends are emerging and certain 
demands are being made. Recently, on 15th 
October, a black day was observed.. The 
Prime Minister's visit was greeted with 
bandh, etc. National highways are being 
blocked. Extortion of money is taking place. 
AIDS, a serious deadly disease, is 
spreading. All these things are taking place. 
A serious trend is that the RPF- a military 
wing of People's Liberation Army, has 
issued a circular that non-immigrant 
residents will be issued permits from next 
year. It means that they will not allow 
anybody to enter there. Perhaps, there may be 
a serious problem of • unemployment. All 
these things are there. I think the Government 
has committed some mistakes. The Gov-
ernor, who has been sent there recently, is 
not being liked by them. As far as that State 
is concerned, he is a controversial person. 
There is a demand to swap the Governors of 
Nagaland and Manipur. The Government 
should consider that. The Assam Rifles are 
stationed in a place called Kangla, which is a 
historical place. People are demanding that 
the Assam Rifles should be shifted from that 
place. The Government is unable to do that. 
This has possibly hurt their sentiments also. 
I would request the Government to shift the 
Assam Rifles from Kangla. There is also 
another demand. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (SHRI 
TRILOKI NATH CHATURVEDI): I think 
you need not enumerate all the demands. 
You have mentioned them. 

SHRI N. GIRI PRASAD: You please 
allow me one minute. There are two or 

three other demands which are to be 
considered. They want to set up a Manipur 
Regiment to solve the unemployment 
problem. National Highways 39 and S3 are 
to be broadened. The rail link to Imphal has 
to be extended. Air fare concessions should 
be granted to the people. All these things 
should be done. This is a serious matter of 
national integrity and unity. The 
Government must come forward and take 
certain measures to create confidence among 
the people of Manipur so that their 
alienation is stopped and national intergrity 
is maintained. 

DR. B.B. DUTTA (Nominated): Sir, 
the problem which he has referred to............ 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (SHRI 
TRILOKI NATH CHATURVEDI): You 
only associate yourself with the problem. 

DR. B.B. DUTTA: Sir ...............  

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (SHRI 
TRILOK NATH CHATURVEDI): That is 
enough. You have associated yourself with 
this issue. 

DR. B.B. DUTTA: Sir, the problem 
which he has referred to does not pertain only 
to Manipur. 

THE VICE-CHAIRMAN (SHRI 
TRILOK NATH CHATURVEDI): We 
cannot go into different aspects of it. That 
is all. Dr. Dutta, you have associated 
yourself with it. Thank you. 

RE: ALLEGED INVOLVEMENT OF 
SENIOR IB OFFICIAL IN ESPIONAGE 
ACTIVITIES. 

SHRIMATI MARGARET ALVA 
(Karnataka): Sir, I wish to express great 
concern at the reports which have appeared 
in the Press. The report is that a senior 
officer of the IB has been found to be 
indulging in counter-spying activities with 
senior American diplomats posted in Delhi 
and he has been having meetings even with 
the so-called CIA Chief in Delhi. What is 
surprising is the report—I hope it is wrong—
which says that he was allowed to go on 
leave. In orfcr not to embarrass any foreign-
friendly Government, if has been decided 
that he would 
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